ACTIVITIES OF THE SOCIETY

- ENROLMENT OF NEW MEMBERS

27th January 1964: Very Rev. Can, Prof. C. Muscat, B.A., J.U.D.; Dr.
John Cauchi, LL.D., Curator, National Museum; Mr, Anthony Grixti;
Mr. J. Vassallo, A. & C.E.; Mr, Erin Serracino Inglott; Mr. S, A. Secic-
luna; Mr. T. Gouder; Mr. Franco Masini; Mr. Anton Debono, Ph.C.

13th February 1964: Hon, Marchese G. Scicluna, LID.; Mr. A, Miceli-
Farrugia; Mr. L, L, Miceli; Mr. Paul Galea.

23rd March 1964: Rev. Peter Serracino Inglott M.A., University Lecturer in
Philosophy; Mr. ¥. S. Mallia of the National Museum.

GENERAL MEETINGS AND READING OF PAPERS

19th ‘December 19637 Sixty seventh General Meeting held at the Catholic
Institute, Floriana. A lecture was delivered by Dr. Edgar Cesareo, M.D.,
S.B. St. John, on: ‘‘Malta and the Mediterranean, 1571-1798”".

27th January 19641 Sixtyeighth General Meeting held at the Catholic Institute,

Floriana. The President read the following report:—

Today we inaugurate the 14th year since the foundation of our Society.
As usual, T have been invited to give a brief survey of its activities during
the last year. This year the Editor of our Journal has anticipated this annual
survey by publishing a part of it in the last number of Melita Historica, Shall
I blame him for this or rather thank him for the work he has spared me and
the help he has given me?

During the year 1963, five General Meetings were held. In the first one,
held on the 21st of January, the Committee memlbers were elected for the
new year. In the next four meetings lectures were delivered by F. Prof.
Andrew Vella O.P, on the subject ‘“The Tribunal of the Inquisition in Malta’’;
by Prof. Chev. J. Galea on ““A Captain of the port of Malta and a Grand
Vizier of Constantinople — Their fortunes and friendship™; and by Dr. Edgar
Cesareo on ‘“The Election of G.M. Emmanuel De Rohan and the General
Chapter’” and on ‘“Malta and the Mediterranean 1578-1798%,

The Committee met four times during the year. They entrusted each
member with his respective task. They appointed Prof. Chev, J. Galea as
representative to the Malta Welfare Society for the mentally handicapped. So
far no answer has reached us to our request for the appointment of one of
our members as such to sit on the 1965 Festivities Committee to commemo-
rate the Great Siege of 1565. Dr. EXdward Sammut has been elected to repre-
sent the Society on the Board of Antiquities. F¥r. Bonaventura Fiorini, our
Secretary, Commendatore Vincenzo Bonello and Dr. Vincenzo De Pasquale were
also invited to sit on this Board. :

The Statute was slightly amended and the Members have now the oppor-
tunity to see this new Statute printed in the Melita Historica number of 1963,
which has just been published.
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In this number we find interesting articles by old and new contributors.
Miss Hilda 1. Leé¢, Lecturer in International History in the University of
London, contributed the first part of a work entitled “Principles of Policy
" and Apspom’ament to Ecclesiasical Office™. Galileo Savasano wrote a short
article on ‘“Antonio Zahra, Vescovo di Vico Equense’®. Chev. Victor Denaro
continued to writz on ‘Yet more houses in Valletta’’. Fr, Bonaventura
Fiorini of the Conventual Friars gave us an interesting article on “I France-
scani al Gozo’>. Dr. Paul Cassar wrote on ‘“The British Doctors and the
Study of the Medical and Natural History of Malta in the XIX Century”’;
Chev. E. R. Leopardi gave us a short note on ‘A Maltese District Medical
officer of the XVI Century. Canon Antonio Zammit Gabaretta published some
documents, gleaned from the State Archives of Naples concerning Il Capitano
Aniello Cafiero e la Congiura dei Maltesi®.

An index by authors’ names of the IIT Volume of Melita MHistorica
completes the last number.

Some members’ of our Society made news in the’local papers following
their appointments to posts of high responsibility, the bestowal of honour upon
them, or the awards of medals to them. We tender to each and all of them
our sincerest congratulations. ‘ o

Eight ordinary members and three associate members were enrolled dur-
ing the past years.

After the address the Hon. Treasurer réad his report on the financial state
of the Society., Receipts during 1963 amounted to £47-5-11, while the expen-
diture during the same time was £72-3-11.

The Hon. Secretary read a letter sent by Rev, Fr. Felix Sammut O.F. M
Coov., suggesting the promotion of a *‘Local History Campaign™.

Then Mgr. Prof. A. Bonnici was confirmed by acclamation as Chairman.
The following were elected members of the Committee for 1964: Rev, F. B,
Fiorini O.F.M. Conv.; Prof. J. Galea, M.D.; Prof. S. Zarb O,P.; Chev. V.
Bonello; Dr. P. Cassar M.D.; Chev. V. Denaro; Chev. E. Leopardi a.nd Dr. E.
Sammut LI.D.

23rd March 1964: Sixtyninth General Meeting held at the Catholic Institute,
Floriana. Mgr. Prof. A. Bonnici and Prof. J, Galea, delivered a talk

on ‘“Social Work in Malta during the rule of the Order of St. John’’ and

‘“Before the Motor Ambulance cameé to Malta’®, respectively. '

NEWS OF THE SOCIETY

Chev. Vincenzo Bonello has been created by His Holiness the Pope
Cavaliere di San Gregorio.

On Chev. Victor Denaro has been bestowed the Serving Brotherhood of
the Ven. Order of St. John of Jerusalem.



